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  May 15, 2019, General Membership Meeting Minutes

Chair Phil Fransen opened the meeting at 6:00 PM.  Larry Orr read the VFP Statement of Purpose. Other members included Tom Glassel, Joan Kemble, Fran Wiedenhoeft, Lincoln Grahlfs, Brad Geyer, Jeffery Froh, Paul McMahon, John Fournelle, Don McKeating, and 

        
          Steve Books. The VFP "hat" was passed, and the VFP April meeting minutes were reviewed 

          and approved.

Treasurer's Report - Paul reviewed his monthly "green sheet" showing Chapter 25's finances.  The Chapter gained donations of a special gift of $ 150.00, and a special gift of $ 1,000 by Judith Klehr on behalf of Clarence Kailin for the Scholarship fund. The Treasury is in good shape for now with a late deduction pending for the WNPJ& S contract soon. 
Committee Reports

Counter Recruiting - Paul reported that David was out at River Valley H.S. the night of the meeting handing out the VFP Rural Scholarships. He will also go and hand out scholarships at other "award nights."

Scholarship - Paul reported that no applications had been received for the Madison Schools Scholarship to date, and the timeline had to be extended for one person that was interested. The MATC/Madison College Scholarship may have to be retooled for next year.  Many contacts are needed to make the process work well, and anything members can do to publicize the Scholarship is helpful.
Memorial Day - A flyer and notice and public P.R. has been sent out by David. The Program is very well planned with band, and Madison dignitaries.
Memorial Mile - Phil outlined many new additions to the display including two new display, realtor type, boxes for information. The monuments are ready to go. John sent out 125 postcards for a reminder of the event. Chapter 25 members could start at 8 AM, and a discussion on a possible spokesperson if media attends the event.

Planning Committee - No report. Didn't meet.

Website(s) - Brad reported many updates and ongoing new ideas for the Chapter website. Minutes and Agendas are listed. The webpage is very informative with new information when it comes in. A "mission act" was discussed.

Tabling/Outreach - Don reported that he handed out bumper stickers at the V.A. with no trouble after contacting Ian Smith at the hospital.  Don also reported that a Veterans related button could be purchased that relates to the Save The V.A. cause, and he will come back with amounts and figures in June. Dennis Coyier had triple by-pass surgery. And, that there will be a June 5th Action for the V.A. A motion was made and seconded to support pro - V.A. actions with the A.F.E.G. (American Federation of Government Employees) The motion passed.  Books reports on-going Farmers Market when possible. Brad and Larry reported that possible tabling at the M.R.E.A. (Midwest Renewable Energy Association) 30th Annual Fair in Custer in mid-June was a possibility.
New Business
Spokane VFP Convention - Larry and other VFP Members are going. A convention ad was discussed. A motion was made and 2nded to purchase a Full Page VFP Convention Ad for $ 200.00. The motion passed.
Select June Chair - Jeff

Announcements - A list of future meetings were read, and other events.

Adjournment - The meeting ended at 7:20 PM.

Minutes by Books

